## HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING-FEBRUARY 18,1985

When the February 18 Haymarket Town Council Meeting was called to order at 8 p.m., all Council Members were present with the exception of Fewell Melton who was ill with the Flu. Mayor Bean led off with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. The minutes of the January meeting were read and approved. In the Treasurer's report, there was a balance of \$5,874.87 in the General Account and \$873.18 in Revenue Sharing at the end of Jan. Since the Town's Policy on Worker's Compensation is being cancelled on April 20, 1985, due to the fact that Maryland Casualty Ins. Co. will no longer be a servicing Carrier, Councilman Bird made a motion to contact Ratcliffe Ins. Co. to have them recommend another carrier, the motion was seconded by Councilwoman Crewdson and was carried. In regards to the money the Town has in a Checking Account ar First Virginia Bank totaling \$4,461.84, the Mayor asked if it should be transferred to our regular bank so as not to have too many accounts? Mr. Bird made a motion to put all the money in one bank, seconded by Councilman Gossom, and unanimously approved.

Mayor Bean read a letter from Dennis Wrye, Former Chairman of the Planning Committee asking that he be reinstated as Chairman of the Planning Committee. Councilwoman Terri Freeborn made a motion that Mr. Wrye be reinstated, the motion was seconded by Mr. Gossom and in a roll call vote was unanimously approved.

Mr. Bird reported on several issues; he still needs to get more information on Cable Television before he gives his report to Council and he has contacted the Highway Dept. about the limb on the road near Mrs Gilbertson's property and they will take care of it. The siding that fell off the Cupelo at Town Hall will be replaced by the Company.

Mr. Wrye reported on Macon Piercy and Ellen Wilson's property across from the Post Office which they would like to have rezoned for the purpose of being used as a Family Type Restaurant. A Public Hearing will be held before the March 18th Meeting at 7;30 p.m. on this. The Planning Committee will hold a meeting on the issue a week prior to the Public Hearing. The notice of the Public Hearing will be advertised in the Journal Messenger for two weeks and the Public Hearing will be held within 6-21 days after the final advertisment. Mr. Wrye also mentioned that he would have to takk to Attorney Turner Smith about more of the details on this, also the Town residents who own property in the area of the proposed rezoning will be notified by the Town Clerk by Certified mail. At this time the Public Hearing has been tentatively set up for March 18, at 7;30 p.m.

Councilman Bird made a motion that the proper code books be ordered for the Town's Building Inspector, Mr. John Berger to aid him in his job, Lois Crewdson seconded it and it was approved.

The Mayor read a letter from the new Council Member, Terri Freeborn stating that she would like to resign her position on the Zoning Appeals Board because of "Conflict of Interest". Mrs Crewdson made a motion that it be accepted, seconded by Mr. Bird and approved.

Mr. Edward Bailey who was present at the meeting asked if it would be possible for Mr. Proctor, the State Inspector, to inspect his house in Madison Acres on his visit to Haymarket. Mrs Bean informed him that he wou be notified when Mr. Proctor comes.

With no further business, the motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Bird at 8;45 p.m., seconded by Mr. Gossom and approved.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR.